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Fisher, Alexander

From: Mark Staz <mstaz@fsmb.org>
Sent: Friday, January 10, 2025 10:41 AM
To: Mark Staz
Subject: FSMB Seeks Comment

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Dear State Medical and Osteopathic Board Chairs/Presidents and Executive Directors, 
  
The Federation of State Medical Boards (FSMB) is seeking comment on a Draft Report on Reentry to 
Practice. 
 
FSMB’s Workgroup on Reentry to Practice was appointed in May 2023 by FSMB Past-Chair Jeffrey D. 
Carter, MD, and continued by FSMB Chair Katie L. Templeton, JD. It is charged with updating and bringing 
current FSMB policies related to reentry to practice for state medical and osteopathic boards.     
 
We kindly ask that any comments on the draft document be submitted by Friday, February 21st through 
the Feedback Form below. Once the comment period has closed, all comments will be reviewed, and a 
final document will be considered by FSMB’s House of Delegates in April 2025. 
 
Draft Report: https://www.fsmb.org/siteassets/communications/draft-fsmb-reentry-report-for-
comment.pdf 
 
Feedback form: https://www.jotform.com/250074139493155 
 
Thank you in advance for taking time to respond to this call for comments. We look forward to receiving 
your responses.  
  
Should you have any questions or need further information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
  
Kind regards, 
 
Mark Staz, MA (he/him/his) 
Chief Learning Officer 
  
  
Federation of State Medical Boards 
1775 Eye Street NW, Suite 410 | Washington, DC  20006 
o. 202-601-7802 | mstaz@fsmb.org | fsmb.org 
  

 



2

  


